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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

September 28, 2020
Supervisor Susan Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. She then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Morris, Trustee Nemsky and Trustee Vincent.  Trustee Abel was absent.  A motion was made by Trustee Vincent, second by Trustee Nemsky to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Edwards said he will place the IEPA letter on file.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Nemsky to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Nemsky then made a motion second by Trustee Morris to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated September 28, 2020. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Vincent to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
The Health Report was read by Trustee Nemsky.  Trustee Nemsky made motion to approve the report as read, second by Trustee Morris.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Trustee Vincent made a motion to table Resolution 2020-6.  No one made a second.  Trustee Vincent stated the audit should be completed by Wednesday or Thursday of this week.  The auditor asked for additional information which Trustee Vincent provided.  She said once she receives the report, she will provide copies for all Board Members to review or discuss at the next regular meeting.  Trustee Morris wanted to ensure that the auditor takes into account that the current year budget for the contingency fund of $40,000 is a one-time expense.  Funds have been allocated to the Courtney Road Project which will leave approximately $5,800 after the project is completed.  The Auditor should not assume this to be an item that can be cut over the next few years.  Trustee Morris made a motion to amend the previously adopted resolution 2020-6 to remove section 2 which covers insurance and cell phone reimbursement. Trustee Nemsky second.  Discussions followed.  Attorney Donohoo stated that the Board can make changes to the Resolution but State Statute requires it must be completed 180 days before the start of the new term which would be November 18, 2020.  Attorney Donohoo wanted to ensure the Board understood what is happening.  He clarified that the motion to amend would be rescinded and motion to table would be voted on.  Trustee Morris stated he would rescind motion to amend and he also seconded Trustee Vincent motion to table.  A roll call vote was taken. All voted aye; the motion carried.
Trustee Vincent made a motion to approve the Petty Cash, second by Trustee Morris.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:
None.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
Assessor Hanfelder voiced her opinion regarding Resolution 2020-6.  She addressed the Board and questioned why they were only interested in cutting salaries and insurance and not looking at other areas that can or should be cut.  Trustee Morris stated that the Township had funds in the past but beginning next fiscal year revenue will be down.  He stated cutting elected official salaries should come before cutting full time employees.  These jobs are their main source of incomes as opposed to elected officials which are not.  Assessor Hanfelder said the board should be looking at all areas of the Budget.  Trustee Vincent stated that the audit being completed would help the Board make those decisions.  Attorney Donohoo said these cuts can be addressed before the next budget is passed.  A question was asked how much the salary reductions would save and how much more would need to be cut.  The Annual Salary saving would be approximately $40,000 with $50,000 needing to be cut although the first-year savings would only be approximately $30,000 since the assessor salary does not take affect until January 1, 2022.  Randy Presswood asked just what does the township provide for the residents of the Township.  Assessor Hanfelder stated the Assessors office provides various services and is helpful to the residents.  Randy Presswood stated that a recent TOI salary survey shows our Township is in the upper salary levels of our zone.  The survey result was published in the Perspective Magazine.  The passed salary reductions still put the salaries above the averages for our zone.   
PUBLIC INPUT:

Residents Dave Kuhn and Andrew Frech complained about standing water in their backyards.  They live on the 2400 block of Morrison road.  They claim it is caused by a resident dumping dirt.  They have spoke to Mark who they say has spoken to the owner.  They said that easements along their property should allow rain water to drain to Maryville road, but someone has blocked the flow.  The standing water has drawn various animals, pests, snakes, mosquitos, etc.  Supervisor Presswood said she would speak to Highway Commissioner Luehmann and Mark to follow up with Dave and Andrew.  
Trustee Morris said the waterline work on Breckenridge and surrounding streets could cause future flooding.  He said the work has resulted in drain culverts being filled.  Supervisor Presswood will have Highway Commissioner Luehmann or Mark check with contractor.

State Park Resident Jim Wells asked about big item pick-up.  Supervisor Presswood stated that the Highway Department discontinued the service.  She stated it is very costly.  They use to accept drop offs but also stopped that due to contractors and others discarding their construction trash.   Supervisor Presswood suggested contacting the County to have them put out dumpsters.  The Supervisor said she would discuss with the Highway Commissioner.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Nemsky to adjourn the meeting until October 13, 2020 (because of October 12 being a holiday) at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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